FROME TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Committee Meeting held on 16th July 2015
 at  7.30pm at Park Hill Grange
Present:
Alan Glover, Pat Boyd, Pat Oatley, Rachel Blacklidge, Hilary Daniel, 
Damon Hooton, Elizabeth Wakefield and Justin Worringham
Alan thanked everybody for making the weekend so successful but special thanks were given to Pat O for all the hard work she had done and he presented her with a bouquet of flowers from the other members of the committee.

Pat thanked everyone for the flowers and said it had been a real team effort
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	Apologies:   Sue Worringham 
Minutes of meeting held on 23rd June 2015
These were approved and signed

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

Secretary’s Report and Correspondence
A lady had come and asked about joining the Twinning Association during our welcome meeting at the Cheese and Grain.  PB has emailed her with details of membership and PO has the leaflets about the association and the twin towns and PB will send these to her.
Treasurer’s Report
The bank balance is £2356 and to add to this we have another £7.50 for membership and £300 from the Town Council and the raffle at the farewell meal raised £117.  As at today the total cost of the quadripartite is £3831(see attached finance sheet).  PO said her expenses were £252.13(less £92 made from paperweights and sundries)  and JW suggested we made a donation to the teacher who had run the Learning English Through Music for the young people on Friday afternoon at Frome College.   PO suggested we make a donation to the Friends of Frome Hospital for the books of Frome but RB suggested we put this on hold for a while. AG said that Tom of Warminster Minibuses who had expected to take visitors to The White Horse on Sunday afternoon, but none turned up, had given AG back the cheque which was very kind of him.

PO also had a bill for £12.72 for stamps which was not just for the Quadripartite weekend.

HD had received a letter from Zurich Insurance (our insurers) saying they will send all their information by email in future and PO agreed to be the contact.  DH said he would look at other insurance companies.
Quadripartite2015 – 2nd to 6th July

All the committee felt the weekend had gone well in spite of all the changes that AG did not know about but it was felt there was nothing we could do about that. Several hosts had commented how successful the weekend had been and how much they had enjoyed it.

The French had sent a report saying they enjoyed the weekend but they were the only town that had translated their speech and presentations into all languages and Marie-Line Dasse had been disappointed by the Food Feast on Saturday evening.  It was agreed by all that the Food Feast was disappointing with not many stalls and long queues for food.

Overall the Festival was down in all areas and Caroline Walsh-Waring was disappointed in the numbers visiting the Art Festival especially after her talk at the Welcome Meeting.
The meal on Sunday evening at the Football Club had been good and DH said they had provided what we asked for but by the time it came to the last table (DH and Claire on this table) the food had almost run out as guests at the beginning were taking too much. The vegetarian option, which should have been kept separately, had been taken by anybody and there was not enough desserts as people took more than one.  It was felt the serving of the food, which was provided by Silver Spoon, had been badly managed and understaffed by them for the numbers they were catering for.   Apologies to Claire from the Committee.

JW said that May, Eve and Emily from Frome College had done a good job on the Friday welcoming guests and then taking the young people to Frome College and organising the afternoon. He reported on the Saturday morning Youth event organised by Ben and Suzie with help from the Sound Foundation, at The Lighthouse saying it had been very professional and all the youth had enjoyed themselves. He had written to all the students thanking them and also sent a letter to Gavin Ball, Head of the College saying how good they had all been.

JW reported on the Business Meeting which had been held at Critchill School on Friday afternoon (report attached).  This followed a lunch prepared by the pupils of Critchill which all agreed was outstanding.  DH had paid for this as he will not be able to attend many social events this year and thanks were expressed to DH and Claire.  Sophie Addison who is the Deputy Head of Critchill is keen to start exchanges again with the twin towns and this would involve teachers and teaching assistants.  Rabka is a Unesco Children’s heritage town.  DH will send a thank you letter to Critchill School.
AG will write a letter of thanks to all hosts and these will be sent by post and we will ask the Town Council if they can frank the envelopes.  Thanks were also recorded to RB for the lovely cake and to PO and AG for the decoration of the cake.  Thanks also go to Gayle Glover for taking the photographs at the weekend.  PO had sent a letter to Malcolm Begley thanking him for the china and photographs which had been part of the display in the window of the Town Council to celebrate 40 years of Twinning between Frome and CG.
DH suggested a committee member went to the Town Council meeting at The Steiner Academy on Wednesday to give a talk about the weekend.  AG said he may be able to attend.

Emails from Members

Two long standing members of the Association had sent emails saying they were disappointed not to have an official invitation to events which were happening during the weekend.  AG had replied apologising for this but several members had come and the two members had been invited by EW to come and meet her guests who they knew.
Thematic Network

This was discussed at the business meeting and as mentioned there is a report attached.

The next meeting is 8th to 11th October in Murrhardt when it is hoped to take 30 people from Frome to include twinning members, students and business people. DH and Peter Wheelhouse are confident they will get 30.  DH said the travel would probably be by coach and there was a possibility of making the trip from the 7th to the 12th October and maybe visiting Ypres but this would involve staying in an hotel on the journey.  If the journey was extended It would mean that people may have to make a contribution rather than it just being funded by the Thematic Network funds.
The meeting in Frome 4th to 7th March 2016 is being organised by the Town Council and Anna and Pippa are working on the programme  and PW is sorting out the presentations but the Twinning Association maybe asked to help with hosting.  It was agreed that we could put the request in the Newsletter stating that there would be remuneration for this and if anybody was interested they would be asked to give their permission for us to forward their details to the Town Council who would then be in touch with them.

The final thematic meeting will be in Rabka from 15th to 19th September 2016. 

DH to write article for newletter which is attached
Future Events

AG invited the committee for a drink on Thursday, 3rd September at 87 Selwood Road at 7.30pm to say thank you for all the hard work in organising the Quadripartite.

A supper and film evening to be held on Saturday, 3rd October at Beckington Village Hall from 7pm to 10pm (AG will book the hall).  This will be a chicken casserole (and a vegetarian option)  with potatoes and  vegetables followed by a sweet.  PO suggested we collect photographs from the weekend and put them on a CD.  AG said he would be able to do the CD’s
Newsletter

AG report  and JW’s Youth report on the weekend and thank you for hosting

Dates for the Thematic  Meetings (DH will let PO  what he wants to say about the October meeting)  and the Quadripartite Meeting in Murrhardt

Request for hosts for Frome 2016

Social event on 3rd October
A.O.B.
AG asked if RB would become Press Officer for the TA and to write a letter for the letters column in the local papers to say thank you to our hosts and include the Mayor and town council and if we have any events etc to send regular press releases.

PO said how helpful Hannah and Rebecca had been in the Council Office when she was doing the display in the window.

PO also asked what had happened to some of the official twinning charters and the gifts we had received over the years.  She had spoken to Sue Wilthew who had worked at the town office and she had told here where all of them had been left when she retired.  PO gave a list of where some of them were but the town office had lost some of the items.  DH thought he had some and hopefully when their house is back to normal he will be able to find them.

RB suggested we have an historic twinning display in the Library during the Thematic Event in Frome in 2016 and AG suggested we displayed the things we have at the Social evening in October.  PO will keep them at the moment.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 1st September 7.30pm at 5 Catherston Close (Elizabeth’s house)
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


